
 

 

CAL-NEV-HA District, Division 42 Newsletter October 2021 

Last night, Debbie and I attended the Moorpark Club’s installation. It was the last of 
ten installations we have attended in about the past month. It made for a busy month 
for us, but it was so rewarding to experience first-hand the special differences between 
our home clubs. I learned so much from each of your clubs in the process, and it was 
so inspiring to hear Debbie remind each club of their achievements this past year. 
Thank you all for having us along. And I look forward to making the same rounds with 
Ute Van Dam next year. (So let’s get working on those achievements!) 
 
I want to again thank Debbie Heaslip for doing an amazing job as our Lieutenant     
Governor last year, and for agreeing to stay on as my secretary this year. I have a full 
life and I would not have been able to take on this commitment without her help. With 
her help – and with yours – I am looking forward to a great year in Division 42.  
 
I am a person who needs to get out of my own head and get into helping others every 
now and then. That’s why I joined Kiwanis, and that’s why I stayed in Kiwanis. It is 
such a treat to spend time with like-minded folk who enjoy each other’s company, and 
who also understand that service to others is one of the keys to happiness. This is also 
why I am so excited about our upcoming year.  
 
We are finally allowed to meet again, to get out in our communities again, and      
hopefully to again be of maximum service to the children and others in need in our 
communities.  
 
One of the things that I am most excited about is our divisional signature project. 
Homeless kids are especially vulnerable, often due to problems with their parents. By 
supporting Noah’s Anchorage in the Santa Barbara area and School on Wheels in the 
Ventura area with specific items, we can make a major impact on the lives of these 
kids. I hope all our clubs will take up collections or otherwise contribute from the list 
of items these organizations need.  
 
I am also very excited about your upcoming Kiwanis One Day pre-Thanksgiving food 
drives, and about our ongoing support of KidSTREAM as they near an exciting phase 
of their development.  I think the pre-Thanksgiving food drives will help us kickstart a 
great service year, and it looks like KidSTREAM will need some help from us next 
summer, perhaps to put a nice service-oriented bow on top of a great year.   
 
Thank you for entrusting me with the Lieutenant Governor job this year, and thank 
you for continuing to step up to help me get the job done. Please don’t hesitate to 
reach out to me directly at sayyes2service@gmail.com. And remember, when an  
opportunity to be of service arises, you can say, “yes,” or you can say something else. 
Please continue to say, “YES!” to service!  

Matt  

Matt’s 

Message 

mailto:sayyes2service@gmail.com
mailto:sayyes2service@gmail.com
mailto:nichorus@pacbell.net


 

 

Camarillo                          Allen Grizzard-Paul Reporting 
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At our Club Installation we also celebrated our 55th Anniversary.  We invited some of our past members,       
and we had so much fun that two of them rejoined.  

Outgoing President Robert Kelly’s last task  Deinstallation of officers by ‘20-‘21 LTG Debbie 

LTG Matt installs President Peter Johnson A collage of past events  

On Sunday, Oct 10, the Turquoise Div. KIWIN’S held their Training Conference. Twenty-five very enthusiastic 
KIWIN’S took part in workshops on Leadership, Public Speaking, making necklaces out of small rubber bands, 

and decorating - then eating - Halloween cookies. This event was three hours of education and fun.                   
Our future will be in good hands.  

Our Key Club at Rio Mesa HS has started the year at full speed making dog toys for the animal shelter, and  
writing cards to send to the elderly. They are also signed-up to help the Recreation and Parks District with   

their Halloween Night and Christmas Parade.  



 

 

Conejo Valley                        Roger Klausler Reporting 
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Debbie Heaslip and our new Lt. Governor, Matt Moore, attended our officer change-over at the home of the     
Staplefords.  Matt spoke about his motto for the year: “Say yes to service,” the courage it takes to say, “Yes” 
when faced with the challenge of a significant opportunity, and the satisfaction you get in fulfilling that       
commitment to others. Mouthful catered dinner as twilight began. And with the sun now fully set, Tom provided 
the lighting that we needed to install our 2021-22 President, Sue Bartley, who succeeds Sheromie Vittachi. 



 

 

Moorpark                             Ute Van Dam Reporting 
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Moorpark Kiwanis Club members helped Builder’s Club students, staff, and parents plant "Mrs. Snyder’s Garden" 
in memory of a beloved teacher at Campus Canyon College Preparatory Academy.  

Our 5th annual Poker Tournament was a great success!  Enegren Brewing Company generously donated their 
venue for our winning event.  Big thanks to all our sponsors and prize donors!  

Moorpark Key Club members volunteer at the 
Frederick Michael Gibson Walk/Run sponsored 

by the Free Health Clinic in Simi Valley.  

The next round of the Moorpark Military Banners has    
been installed on Tierra Rejada. Our club is in charge of 
this awesome tribute to our active military members.  
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Oxnard                                TinaMarie Martinez Reporting 

Hueneme High School KIWIN’S volunteered at Alzheimer’s Walk in Oxnard on September 27. Members and 
friends of Kiwanis and other community members joined Oxnard Secretary TinaMarie and President                    

Clarice Couey-Mapanda’s personal team in support of  the event. 

Oxnard Kiwanis donated a few more no-sew blankets to the Ventura County Foster Care program.  
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Santa Barbara                      Marsha Gray Reporting 

More from our Installation 

(L - R) Sharon Roth from the Santa Barbara School District received a Community Service Award. Ed Cue was 
named Kiwanian of the Year for his great service to our youth. Outgoing President Jordan Robinson was        

presented with a basket of home-grown veggies and a restaurant gift certificate. 

At Nancy Butterfield’s first meeting as President, our den mother, Anita, who keeps us all on point, welcomed 
Tom Reed as our newest member. She is presenting him with our 100-year anniversary shirt. He is excited!  

Pete Georgi and his wife Ruth 
with Nancy Butterfield at our 
Buckles ‘n’ Brews fest. It’s   

Western, not Oktoberfest, Pete! 

 Alma, Laura, Orlando, Nancy, Bill and 
Anita doing the Polar Plunge to raise 

money for Special Olympics. Alma 
got to wear the chicken bracelet! 

At his first DCM, new Lt. Gov. 
Matt Moore presented retiring 

LTG Debbie with the Kiwanian of 
the District Medallion.  
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Santa Susana                         Debbie Heaslip Reporting 

CLUB                         
INSTALLATION 

Lt. Governor Matt 
Moore joined Santa  

Susana for lunch and 
the installation of  our  

2021-22 Board. 

President Margaret  
Sigurdsson and Board 
Member Judy seemed 

to be having fun.  

The October DCM started the year off  in great 
style. Members Judy and Katie manned the  

Raffle Tables and proved their sales technique.  

DON’T MISS OUT            

On our NOVEMBER 7th, ZOOM 
“FROM THE COUCH TRAVEL LOG” 

 
 
 
 

This month we are featuring Greece. 
A Great Interclub Opportunity! 
12:30pm – Watch for the Link.  

FUN GETAWAY 

Margaret, Judy, and    
Debbie made a trip up    
to the Salinas Rodeo.      
Margaret and Judy  

dressed for the part.  
It wasn’t just for fun;     

we were scouting out a 
fundraiser idea.  

In True             
Kiwanis Style 

When regular helpers 
Judy and Margaret 
were out of town, 

President and good 
friend Lorraine        

Erickson, of the Simi 
Valley Club, chipped in 

to help Santa Su 
members Katie and 
Debbie pack up our 

Chicken Fajita dinners 
for the Samaritan 

Center. How cool is 
that?  

MEETING      
IN THE PARK 

As a service project 
during our meeting, 
Club members and 
Friends of  the Club 

John and Marian 
put together 50 
Halloween Treat 

Bags. 
As part of  the Division Signature Project, these 
bags will be delivered to School on Wheels for  

5-12 year-olds dealing with homelessness.  
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Simi Valley                           Shelley Howard Reporting 

They Request; We Deliver! 

Past President Nellann and Harry Wilson drop off cores from toilet paper and paper                                         
towel rolls at the Moorpark Zoo. These are used to entertain the monkeys. They are                                        
filled with food, sealed, and given to the monkeys to figure out how to get the food. 

Our members are donating diapers and wipes for the Samaritan Center, our local homeless shelter. Our first  
delivery totaled 20 diaper and 19 wipes packages. We’re also still making blankets for foster kids. 

Member Donna Smith has become known at Royal High School’s snack bar as “the doughnut lady.”                 
Before home football games, Donna picks up and delivers from 70 to 120 dozen of the Krispy Kreme goodies! 

Holiday greetings from our club mascot, Lazlo! 
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Thousand Oaks                      John Prescott Reporting 

President and CEO of the Greater Conejo Valley Chamber of Commerce, Danielle Borja, and Chamber member 
Rick Lemmo made a surprise appearance at the Thousand Oaks Club’s October 6 meeting.  They had come to 
announce and celebrate that our (barely) Immediate Past President Craig Burns would be honored as 
“Volunteer of the Year” by the Chamber at its upcoming gala.  Craig’s wife Denise was part of the surprise as 
well.  Besides his many contributions to our Kiwanis projects, Craig is very active in other volunteer activities, 
principally those that serve our Veterans.  

The Thousand Oaks Club not only fielded a team in the American Cancer Society’s local Relay for Life last 
month, but also provided a pancake breakfast for participants. Kiwanian and survivor Norm Tardif and his wife 
Modestine helped carry the banner (the two in the center of the photo) on the opening lap; Mike Mathews, Dave 
Biedebach, Tom Skinner, Don Christie, and Bob Engler did the cooking chores. Gloria Dyok, Sherrill Hyink, and 
Sharon McMahon take a rest after their relay legs. The Thousand Oaks Relay was a big success, earning more 
than $57,000, of which $2,851 was turned in by our members.  

Thousand Oaks members gathered last month at Conejo Creek North Park on a beautiful day for a luncheon and 
the annual “changing of the guard.” Outgoing Lieutenant Governor Debbie Heaslip presided over the                
de-installation of the 2020-2021 officers and Board, and incoming Lieutenant Governor Matt Moore did the    
installation honors for the new leadership team.  Pictured above are Debbie and Matt with incoming  President 
Aaron Kitzman; Kiwanian of the Year Mary Sepe (who is also our President-Elect) receiving her award from  
outgoing President Craig Burns; Matt with incoming Vice President Paul Lopez and outgoing Immediate Past 
President Steve Weiss with Debbie; Aaron handing Craig his outgoing President gift; and Matt and Aaron ready 
to begin a new Kiwanis Year. The club also presented a Distinguished Service Award to Sherrill Hyink.  
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Ventura                                      Jerry Deal Reporting 

Ventura Kiwanis members Michelle Bleuel (top photo) and Bart Bleuel (bottom photo, on left) along with       
members of the Lions Club of Ventura preparing bags of food for the Salvation Army to distribute.  

The Kiwanis Club of Ventura's new Board of Directors and Officers, with Lieutenant Governor Matt Moore.  
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Region 10 Fall Event Update 

We will have the opportunity to hear both (so far there are two) of the declared candidates for next year's   
election for the CNH Governor-elect position. This will be an informative and entertaining program, and Trustee 
Steve Click promises it will be over at noon.   

A registration form is available among the flyers at the end of this newsletter. There will be a $2 fee for each 
participant. We’ll work out a way to get those fees from the participants to the division to the trustee. If anyone 
wants to kick in $20 to help 10 people attend, that would be great. Check with LTG Matt about that.  

In the mean time, Steve asks the following. “What are the two HOT topics you would like included in this short 
event? No guarantees, but I will see what I can do. Also, please send me contact information for the gurus 
(upcoming leaders?) in your division that could briefly speak and/or moderate a breakout room on any of these 
topics:  

 K-Kids and Builders Clubs sponsorships, 

 Information on establishing and governing (club) foundations, 

 Expanding membership opportunities (e.g., corporate, inclusiveness, etc.), 

 New service opportunities in a Covid world, 

 Successful club leadership succession planning.” 
Steve Click, smcfai@hotmail.com 

First Family’s Focus 
Each year, Cal-Nev-Ha Kiwanians have the opportunity to support a project by the    
Governor’s spouse or family. This year’s focus is to support initiatives that help young 
people attain the mental health services they need. We are calling this the First     
Family’s Focus: “Growing Healthy Hearts and Minds.” Your gifts to the First Family’s    
Focus will provide grants to our Kiwanis Family clubs, enabling them to address this   
critical need. 

Did you know that one in five Americans are affected by mental health conditions? 
Mental health conditions affect a person’s thinking, feeling, behavior, and/or mood.     
Depending on the severity of the conditions, they can deeply impact the person’s     
day-to-day living and their ability to relate to others. 

These conditions are important to talk about, but the stigma against mental health can 
be toxic and prevent these important conversations. This stigma creates an environment 
of shame, fear, and silence that can prevent people living with mental health conditions 
from seeking much needed help and treatment. People can feel alienated and be       
perceived as dangerous and irresponsible. Moreover, they are less likely to be hired, and 
more likely to be criminalized than offered help. 

Did you know that 50% of all mental health conditions begin by age 14? This stigma against mental 
health is even more dangerous among young people as these conditions often develop at a young 
age. This is even more concerning as suicide is the second leading cause of death in youth ages 15 
through 24, and the tenth leading cause of death for all Americans. Ending the stigma against mental 
health is essential to making a difference, and the perception of mental illness won’t change unless we 
act to change it. 

Donations to the First Family’s Focus will help fund grants to Kiwanis family clubs  towards projects 
that help grow healthy hearts and minds in our communities. Kiwanis clubs can receive grants of up 
to $500, and Service Leadership Program (SLP) clubs can receive grants of up to $250.               
Commemorative pins are available for a donation of $5.00 per pin.  Governor Margo will have pins 
during the Governor’s Official Visit to your division. Additionally, you may contact the CNH Children’s 
Fund office at 909-736-1707 to order pins. 

Participation in one of the categories on this form will qualify your club for a banner patch. To receive 
the banner patch, please complete the form and submit it to the CNH Children’s Fund.  

mailto:smcfai@hotmail.com
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/dw1yo6renayzjl2eqry7szoq14ha6wl6
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/ab8w54uwz15i5rg2pwv4pt6x5w8dx7ye
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/ab8w54uwz15i5rg2pwv4pt6x5w8dx7ye


 

 

Division 42 Clubs & Meetings 
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Division 42 Calendar of Events 
Training & Club Events Division Council Meetings 
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 Dalena Ong
2020 Scholarship Recipient

“Receiving this scholarship
was meaningful in the aspect
that I was one step closer to
pursuing my career goal of
becoming a health
professional.”

Your giving also allowed clubs to receive grants that focused on child
safety. Read about the bike helmet give-away the Palmdale Kiwanis club
hosted. With the help of a grant from the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's Fund, the
club was able to provide 120 bike helmets to children in their community.  

News You Can Use
from the Cal-Nev-Ha Children's  Fund

K i w a n i s  C a l - N e v - H a  F o u n d a t i o n ,  d o i n g  b u s i n e s s  a s  t h e  C a l - N e v - H a  C h i l d r e n ' s  F u n d
9 0 9 . 7 3 6 . 1 7 0 7   |  f o u n d a t i o n @ c n h k i w a n i s . o r g

N O V E M B E R  2 0 2 1

When you become a Friend of the Foundation,
your gift of $100 supports our Service Leadership
Programs (SLP) Scholarship Fund to help students
like Maya achieve their college dreams. As a
Friend, you may also designate your contribution
as unrestricted, providing help where the need is
the greatest, such as grants to our Partner
Hospitals and Kiwanis family clubs to help them
prevent pediatric trauma and change lives.
Become a Friend today!

F R I E N D S  o f  t h e  f o u n d a t i o n

F O U N D E R S  D A Y
The CNH Children's Fund recently celebrated its
56th birthday! Much has changed since our early
days, yet our commitment to children has remains
steadfast.  In honor of our birthday, we invite clubs
to make a Founder's Day gift.  For just $5 per
member, your club's gift enables the CNH
Children's Fund to provide grants to our Kiwanis
clubs  and supports our student leaders with
scholarships and leadership training.

T A B L E T  O F  H O N O R
The Tablet of Honor is the highest honor one can
receive from the CNH Children's Fund. With a $500
gift, you can honor an individual, Kiwanis club,
division, or organization that has exemplified
dedicated service to Kiwanis, their club, or their
community. And best of all, your unrestricted gift
funds our most pressing priorities, including
scholarships and leadership training for our SLP
members. Learn more and nominate a deserving
leader today!

F U N D I N G  F O R
S E R V I C E  P R O J E C T S
There are many ways your club can serve your
community. From providing meals to first
responders to sponsoring recreation camps, the
possibilities are endless. Get inspired by some past
projects that were funded by our grant programs
and apply for your own grant today!

Happy November from the Cal-Nev-Ha
Children's Fund! We're grateful year-round for
our donors, volunteers, and sponsors, but this
month, we are especially thankful for the
generosity that moves our mission forward.
Without you, we couldn't build a better future
for our children.

We're pleased and excited to share the news that through your generosity,
more than $107,000 in scholarships were awarded to 80 deserving Service
Leadership Program members. Students like Dalena Ong can make their
college dreams a reality and become our future leaders thanks to your
contributions.

We give thanks each and every day to you and thank you for your
unstinting support!

"This scholarship was able to help me
reach my educational goals by contributing
to my 2020 Fall Quarter Tuition at the
University of California, Davis. Specifically,
the Kenneth C. Forror, M.D. Scholarship
allowed me to receive Equitable Access at
UC Davis, which is a program for
undergraduate students, like myself, to
access a variety of textbooks and course
materials online.

Having Equitable Access, with the help of
this scholarship, for my first quarter at UC
Davis has greatly helped me adapt to
college life and contributed to my personal
academic success because I could utilize all
of my course resources with the touch of
my fingertips. Viewing the bigger picture,
receiving this scholarship was meaningful
in the aspect that I was one step closer to
pursuing my career goal of becoming a
health professional, and hopefully
continuing to help others in my community
like I did when I was a part of Key Club in
the CNH District.”

M E E T  D A L E N A !

https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/bike-safety-with-palmdale-kiwanis/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help-2/friends-of-the-foundation/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/meet-maya/
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/s/lvp8u0en6avnapof0dju
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/make-a-donation/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/category/grant-success-stories/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/category/scholarship-success-stories/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/how-to-help-2/tablet-of-honor/
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/jv994mwsbizn998b7640
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/jv994mwsbizn998b7640
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/service-by-kiwanis/
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/a-safe-passage-during-covid-19/
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/v/Grantmaking
https://cnhkiwanis.app.box.com/s/x87rr0c14xlk8jxolnoj
https://cnhkiwanis.box.com/v/Grantmaking
https://www.cnhfoundation.org/latest-news/meet-dalena/


 

 



 

 



 

 

We are fundraising with             

and WE DELIVER FOR FREE!* 
• Deadline to order is November 24 
• Send Someone Special a Candygram 
• *Free Delivery to Simi and Moorpark (only) 
• Click Here to Order 

https://form.jotform.com/60328682180152


 

 


